
 

 

 MINUTES ON INFORMATIONAL MEETING TO DISCUSS ROAD 

IMPROVEMENTS ON 245TH STREET  

      CHISAGO LAKE TOWNSHIP BOARD 

TUESDAY June 19, 2018 

 

 

Sheriff Brandon Thyen introduced himself and gave a presentation previous to calling the 

meeting to order. 

 

The informational meeting was then called to order by Chair Stirling at 6:40 pm.  All 

Board members were present, Engineer Dan Boyum, and several property owners.  The 

Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was said by the assembled group.  After calling the 

meeting to order Chair Stirling introduced the Board members and the Township 

Engineer Dan Boyum.  Chair Stirling explained to the constituents that were present that 

this is a dead end road so the Township covers 25% of the cost and the residents are 

responsible for the other 75% of the cost.  Chair Stirling also let them know that we have 

petitions available for them to sign depending on which option they choose once 

Engineer Dan Boyum has explained the options and we will need the petitions returned as 

soon as possible, to know if we need to adjust our 2019 tax levy.   Chair Stirling then 

turned the meeting over to Engineer Dan Boyum.  Dan explained the two options, 

summarizing the costs per parcel. Dan Boyum then opened the meeting for comments 

and questions.   Several constituents were concerned with all the people that fish in the 

culvert along 245th Street.  Sheriff Thyen informed them that the Sheriff’s department 

cannot prevent people from fishing on the road-right-of-way, however they can address 

the people that are parking in the No Parking zones.  After discussion the Board agreed to 

look at the culvert fishing issue.   

 

There being no further discussion a motion was made by Stirling, seconded by Houle to 

adjourn the meeting at 7:10 p.m.  Motion carried.  
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